
Despite taking the necessary 
precautions to help prevent the 
spread of the coronavirus dis-
ease, our brothers and sisters in 
Southeast Asia realize that they 
can’t live in fear. Those who 
have been persecuted for their 
faith understand how fragile 
their life is and continue to put 
their lives into the hands of 
God. During these times believ-
ers, both in the USA and around 
the world, have gotten more 
creative with how to meet safe-
ly.  Usually this church building 

(in the picture above) is packed 
with many Hmong believers.  
But they’ve also been restricted 
from meeting together in large 

groups.  In Vietnam and Laos 
combined, there are less then 
500 reported cases of Covid19. 
Hopefully, by God’s provision, 
when things settle down, I look 
forward to meeting many of 
these believers pictured here. 
Despite not being able to visit 
them, Project 316 goes on.   

We certainly hope that you have 
been encouraged with the pho-
tos that we send out with the 
newsletters each quarter. 
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John 20:27-30 
 

My sheep listen to my 
voice; I know them, and 

they follow me. I give 
them eternal life, and 

they shall never perish; 
no one can snatch them 
out of  my hand. My Fa-

ther, who has given 
them to me, is greater 

than all; no one can 
snatch them out of  my 
Father’s hand.  I and 
the Father are one.”  

Prayer Requests 
Please pray for... 

• The continued financial 
need to provide more 
Project 316 audio players 
to those who are patiently 
waiting.  

• The opportunity, not just 
for our Hmong brothers 
and sisters, but for all of  
us to be given opportuni-
ties to share the Gospel 
with our non-believing 
family and friends during 
these times that we live in. 

• Praise God for all those 
who have received audio 
p l a ye r s o r m i c ro - S D 
cards. Total players dis-
tributed to date: 2,576.  
 

You can obviously see the joy 
on the peoples faces when they 
receive an audio player.  And 
what is even more exciting is 
that there is a certain group of 
local churches who have ap-
proached and asked me if it 
would be possible to raise some 
of their own funds for more au-
dio players. They’ve desperately 
wanted more audio players for a 
long time, but since the demand 
is so high, we can only afford to 
give out a limited number. Some 
are also receiving the micro-SD 
cards so that they can use them 
in their cellphones, but the ma-
jority (especially those who live 
up in the mountains) still have 
need for an audio player. Entire 
villages haven’t received any 
audio players, but they have 
heard about them and sincerely 
desire to have one for them-
selves. So please consider help-

ing our Hmong brothers and 
sisters out by financially sup-
porting Project 316.    

God bless, 
  Mike, Sonja, Sinjin,  
and Mikaela Zeek
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